Charter Ridge Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 10, 2019
3:30 PM 

Unit #62

I. Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum

Pursuant to timely notice of the meeting having been given, Dan Butt, president, called the Annual Meeting to order at 3:30 p.m., September 10, 2019. A Quorum, according to the Association by-laws, consists of no less than 25% of Owners being present by actual attendance or proxy. There were five Owners present in person, proxy or via conference call: Dan Butt (#62), Margie Brody (#40), Alvaro Ancede (#60), and Gary Arnold (#50).  Proxy was received from Paul Dugdale (#52).  A quorum being present, the Meeting proceeded. 
Also attending were Carol Cannon with Bliss Property Management (BPM). 
II. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 
Motion: Alvaro moved to approve the minutes of the September 6, 2018 Annual Meeting.  Margie seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

III. Manager’s Report and Current Financials – Carol C. presented the 2019 Manager’s Report 

Maintenance and Repair Items -  

1. Extra heavy equipment and roof snow removal due to record snow amounts

2. Painted deck surfaces $7200

3. Roof Repairs – this summer $2845

4. New landscaping company – Neils Lunceford, seem to be doing great job 

5. Neils Lunceford did some more treatments with the Aspen infestation

6. Entry post was hit by (probably) County Snow Plow the County would not take responsibility.  We had it rebuilt for $1525. Dan attempted reimbursement from the County with multiple letters.  

7. Electrical work – replaced some GFI’s for the heat tape. Replaced an electrical above-ground post, with and in-ground panel near the entry way
8. Windows washed annually in the summer 
9. Continuous annual exterior stone replacement and repair, light bulbs continuously, stucco and exterior stone repair from snow and ice damage, repair railings around complex
Dan B. asked if there were any questions about the maintenance and repair items? There were none at this time. 

IV.   Proposed Budget 2020 (October-September Fiscal Year) (See attached)
Dan B presented the 2019-2020 Budget that was approved by the Board and is now presented for membership approval.  Dan noted the budget narrative that was included in the meeting materials and explained the proposed increase in the operating dues and the expense allocation. Charter Ridge continues to fund the Replacement Reserve at an increase of around 10% per year which is determined by the Replacement Reserve Plan. Dues increased about 5% which is included in the Expense Allocation Report. The Replacement Reserve Plan is on the website. 
Gary A. asked about the Breckenridge Sanitation inspection regarding the number of rooms in each unit. Dan B. explained that the Breckenridge Sanitation District defines a bedroom as a room with a closet, it does not have to have a window.  So, the media rooms in the duplexes are considered 4-bedroom homes which determines their rate. 
Dan B. asked if there were any other questions on the 2019-2020 budget and expenses. There were none. 
Motion – Margie B. made a motion to approve the operating budget, operating dues amounts, and additions to the asset replacement reserve as presented.  Alvaro A. seconded the motion. There was no further discussion and the budget and assessment (dues) amounts were unanimously approved.

V. Old Business – 
Dan B. began a discussion regarding the proposals from Neils Lunceford landscaping to plant 4 pine and/or aspen trees on the hillside between the Charter Ridge driveway and Washington Lode Road. They estimated the required irrigation installation would cost $2500 and the trees would cost between $2000-$2500, depending on the trees chosen.  Dan explained that he is ambivalent either way.  The group, as a whole, decided that since this was purely for aesthetic reasons, and the HOA plans to spend approximately $25,000 (still waiting for bid) to repair the driveway next summer, there was no need to spend more money on trees. The group agreed to table this discussion until next summer. 

Dan asked if there was any Old Business. There was none. 
VI. New Business
Dan B. said Jim B. had requested that the HOA research installing large gutters and/or downspouts.  He says the rain and snow melt overflows out of the gutters.  Carol C. had asked Turner Morris (Charter Ridge’s roofing company) about this scenario.  They said that larger gutters with heat tape are more prone to freeze up and cause ice dams, as the heat tape cannot keep up with the greater volume.  Dan B. suggested that the HOA not do anything now, but look at this next year, and perhaps have Turner Morris come look at the gutters to determine if there are any other solutions. 
Margie B. asked about cutting down a large treed behind their unit (#40) because it appears to be diseased.  Dan B. said that the HOA had that tree cut down already (yesterday).  

Gary A. asked if there were any issues with parking this year. Dan B. explained that there was 1 minor incident, but otherwise, it was a quiet, uneventful summer at Charter Ridge. 

Dan B. asked if there was any other New or Old Business. There was none. 
VII. Election of Board of Directors and Officers
Dan B. asked if the current Board would serve another term. All members present are currently on the Board.  
Upon motion duly made and seconded, Dan B., Gary A., Margie Brody and Alvaro A. were elected Directors.
The newly elected Board will have a Board meeting immediately following this annual meeting to elect its officers. 
VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:05.

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 

September 10, 2019
The Board of Directors met immediately following the Annual Meeting and elected the following officers for the 2020 fiscal year:  Dan Butt—President; Gary Arnold—Treasurer; and Margie Brody—Secretary.

###
